CITY OF WELDON SPRING
BOARD OF ALDERMEN WORK SESSION
OCTOBER 12, 2023

CALL TO ORDER: A Work Session of the Board of Aldermen for the City of Weldon
Spring was held on Thursday, October 12, 2023, at approximately 6:45 PM, at the Weldon
Spring City Hall, which is located at 5401 Independence Road. The Work Session was
called to order at 6:45 PM by Mayor Licklider.

Alderman Baker, Alderman Clutter, Alderman Conley, Alderman Martiszus, and Alderman
Yeager were present. Alderman Kolb joined the meeting at 6:55 PM. Also, present for the
Work Session was Mayor Licklider, Bob Wohler (City Attorney), Michael Padella (City
Administrator), Bill Schnell (City Engineer), and Bill Hanks (City Clerk).

BUSINESS FOR DISCUSSION:

“Back” Wolfrum Road Engineer Services (Safety Analysis): Mr. Schnell (City
Engineer) gave a brief presentation outlining the safety hazards, as well as traffic and crash
data for Wolfrum Road.

Mayor Licklider reminded the Board that safety improvements to Wolfrum Road was
recently identified as one of the top priorities by the Board of Alderman during a strategic
planning work session over the summer.

Chris Hutchinson, from Terra Engineering, answered questions from the Board about the
scope of work for the Wolfrum Road Safety Study proposal. Most of the questions were for
clarification purposes.

Alderman Kolb asked the engineer to take in consideration the environmental aesthetics of
the road, such as the tree canopy, when performing the study. Alderman Martiszus added
that safety should be the number 1 criteria when the engineer conducts the study.

This discussion was only for the initial phase of the safety study, which is $12,600. After
the Terra Engineering presents their findings from the study later this year, it is the Board
decision if they want to move forward with this priority or not.

The Work Session was adjourned at 7:13 PM.

Respectfully submitted, w i,
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